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No General Meeting in February….. see you in March!

BONJOUR FROM BONNIE

I just wanted to start off by saying; this was the best Mardi Gras since I’ve been back! We had almost 50 people marching in the Saturday night parade. You all sounded wonderful. At least what I could hear between the Fire truck horns. What is it with us and Fire trucks? I have already received lots of compliments. Even though I didn’t feel tired after the parade, I woke up the next morning with my 3 friends: Arthur Rytus, Cy Atticka and my favorite Charlie Horse. 

Now we are looking forward to the Hussar-Colleen Party and the Relay for Life fundraiser coming up in April.  
Hussar Luv,

Bonnie

Many Mardi Gras Thanks

We would not be able to have a successful Mardi Gras turnout, with out the many people it takes to pull it off. Thanks to everyone who showed up to march & ride the float. We know you come from all over, not only from out of the Golden Triangle area, but from out of State. We would like to thanks the Hussar Escorts that help us with the crowd. You are a big help in keeping the crowd back and keeping us safe. Thank you to the drivers who pull the trailer for us, for Cecile Esqueda & Tony for their assistance, for Paula Shepard & Glen, Dianne Krautze & Johnny, for assisting with the trailer, Jean Leblanc & Harvey for providing the generator, Cammie Pool and her whole family for opening their home to us and our trailer at decorating time, Sally Graham & Butch for making a new pole for the RHAA banner. We would also like to thank Mary Johnson & her husband for opening the Rose Hill Facilities for us every year. It is nice to have the clean bathrooms and a warm place to sit and get out of the cold.

Float repairs

We were already talking about updating the float a little, but now it may take a little more than that. Our back door, which we were having trouble with anyway, has fallen off. We might possibly be able to set up at Bonnie’s parents house, to do some repair work, but she is not sure yet. If anyone has a place, or knows someone really good with wood work, please let us know. We would greatly appreciate any offer of help or storage. 

Sycamore Parade

The RHAA was on hand to help the Sycamore School & day Care, celebrate their Fat Tuesday festivities, on Tuesday the 8th at 9:30 am. A special thanks to those who were able to take time from their busy schedule to help brighten their day. Those who were able to attend were: Jean LeBlanc, Maurine Wyble, Helen Wyble, Cecilia Esqueda, Dianne Krautze, Sally Graham, Myrna Becker, Rachel Hawkins, Cathy Lopez and Cloe Clark who had to stand on the side lines because of her cast. They stood under the covered breezeway, because of the weather. They were able to play for about 20 minutes & pass out beads. The kids really enjoyed dancing to the music. They had King Cake and refreshments on hand for us. 
Cav-Oil-Cade Princess

We are accepting applications for our Cav-Oil-Cade princess for this coming October 2005. If you have a Daughter, Granddaughter, etc…. and you are a current member of the RHAA, then you may submit an application. They must be a senior for the year 2005-2006. We will need to decide on this very soon. If you have any questions please call Anna Breaux, Helen Wyble or Bonnie Ransonette. Please bring this application to the March meeting. If you cannot attend or get it there, then you must call and let us know. 

Scholarship Applications Due

Got a senior this year? We will be giving out our scholarship for the 2005-2006 year before you know it. Remember, they must be a direct relative of a current RHAA member. Helen Wyble will be glad to help you with any questions that you may have about the application or requirements for the scholarship. The applications will be reviewed and the number of scholarships will be announced at one of our General meetings, so please be sure and stay on top of this if you are interested. 

Hussar-Colleen Party

Our annual Hussar-Colleen Party has been set for February 19th at the K.C. Hall in Groves. This is the same place that we have had it for the last several years. We will be wearing our Hussar shirts and blue jeans. You may wear your tennis shoes, but no boots with taps. They mark up the floor. If you know past Hussars that might be interested in attending, please bring them along, or tell them to meet us there. We invite all to attend. We know they will have good eats for us; this is their year to host so we will just have to show up and look good. OH! And bring your instruments. We always enjoy playing with them.  

The RHAA wants you!

We are looking for a few good women…. to fill the shoes of the 2004-2005 Social officers. Nominations are being accepted and turned into the nomination committee. Please see Dianne Krautze or MaryAnn Broussard, if you would like to run for an office, or if you know someone that you would like to nominate into an office. Holding an office for the RHAA is definitely a rewarding experience. We have the best time at our meetings. It is a chance to do something constructive for a group that we have all come to love. We promise we won’t leave you alone to suffer through your office. We all help each other out with our questions. We will be voting at the March meeting on these offices, so please call now.

RHAA “Blinky Buttons” & Window Decals

We have ordered some more Hussar Blinky Buttons. The cost for the buttons will be around $4.00. You may purchase them for yourself or family members who want to support the group. We will have them available at our general meetings & we will also have some RHAA window decals to purchase. Several of us have already purchased these and they look very nice on our cars. They hold up very well to the weather also.

Happy Birthdays

Happy birthday to you, Happy birthday to you, Happy birthday dear Hussars,

Happy birthday to you!

February




March

2/03
Sara Dominguez Hernandez

3/06
Cathy Lopez

2/11
Edie Duplantis Simmons

3/10
Sue Williams

2/13
Debbie Fernandez Theriot

3/16
Irene Lopez

2/15
Joan Traube Gray


3/24
Jean LeBlanc

2/17
Sissy Hogan Wood


3/31
Johnny Faulk

2/20
Mary Bergeron Dorsey

 

2/22
Marta Caballero Krautz



2/25
Sue Ellen Haber Bass




2/29
Charlotte Maltese Ober



Important RHAA dates 

February 17th 

Officer Meeting 

6:30 pm @ Helen’s house 


February 17th 

no general meeting


February 19th 

Hussar/Colleen Party

11-2pm @ KC Hall in Groves


March 10th 

Officer Meeting 

6:30 pm @ Crystal will host


March 17th 

General Meeting

7:00 pm @ Airport meeting room


April 14th 

Officer Meeting 

6:30 pm @ Maeve will host


April 21st 

General Meeting

7:00 pm @ Airport meeting room


April 29th 

Relay for Life


Bulldog Stadium @ 5:00pm


April 30th 

Relay for Life


ends at 9:00 am

Prayer Request

From: Julie Pittman 

To: Red Hussars 

Sent: Friday, January 14, 2005 5:03 PM

Subject: RE: Hussar Practice

Jean,

I don't know if you've heard, but Mom had a stroke the first week of Jan.  Vicki and I are tending to her in Clear Lake so we may not be able to get to many practices.  

Mom is not able to speak real well and she is not able to use her right hand and arm right now.  She will begin rehab tomorrow.  We're hoping for a full recovery but we understand that the road before us is a long one.  Much love to all our Hussar sisters.  We will appreciate any prayers you can send up for her.

Love to all,

Julie

(If anyone would like to send a card, please send it to the Pittman’s Port Arthur Address & they will get it to her.)

We also want to remember the following people in our prayers:

Jerry LeBlanc has had surgery on her knee cap and is recovering from that at home. 

Ms. Day has been a little under the weather and has had trouble with her knee also.

It was really good to see Arlene Howland up and around again. She had a knee replacement in December & she has truly been missed.

Jean LeBlanc’s son is in the service and is having health problems and the doctors are struggling with this at this time.

Mable Handel was unable to attend the Mardi Gras because of a Problem with her feet. We hope to have her back with us real soon.   

Julie Joffrin had to miss our Mardi Gras parade since one of her weight lifters injured their hand, so let’s keep him in our prayers & thoughts.

Remember our loved ones who are serving our Country all over the world. God bless them & bring them safely home.

Relay for Life 2005

Christine has packets ready to hand out to anyone interested in raising money for this event. I also want to remind you that you don’t have to stay the whole time and even if you don’t collect, you can still come and visit those of us that are walking. Christine came up with a good idea for our group to be called “Hire the Hussars”. People can make a donation to get us to play in someone’s front yard. Then those people would have to pay to get rid of us! If you have any fundraiser ideas, please let us know. The Relay for Life activities will be set for April 29th.  The theme will be the 60’s & 70’s, so be thinking of some things we might want to do for our campsite. We can decorate it in the theme; there is also a T-shirt contest, if anyone wants to design us a T-shirt. We could have 60’s & 70’s music, sell items that deal with that era, etc… you get the picture. Start thinking of ways that you can collect your $100 donation for the team. If you put a change jar at work right now, you will have plenty of time to reach your goal. Let Bonnie or Christine know if you are interested in helping or attending this event. 

Here is some more info about the Relay for Life that Christine wanted you to know:
•A special thanks to all who went to the Pizza Inn fundraiser:  Cammie, Michelle, Bonnie, Cathy, Christel, Debbie Theriot, Maureen, Terri, Helen, Sally, Debbie Tamez, Paula, Pam & myself. And if there were any more who were there, thank you to you also.

•Relay For Life- April 29-30, Bulldog Stadium, Nederland.  Survivor Lap- 6pm, Luminary Ceremony- 9pm. Call Christine for packets or information.  Theme- 60's and 70's 

•Relay for Life Planning Meeting- Christine Collazo’s house, Sunday, Feb. 27 @ 2 pm. Bring packets & registration forms. Also, bring ideas, magazines, catalogs..... Anything we can use to plan our campsite and activities for Relay.  

•We also had an idea about people paying us to play at other people's houses?  We could call ourselves Hussars for Hire, and all proceeds would be for Relay for Life.  

•Coins for a Cure- we’ve collected over $85, so keep bringing your spare change (and paper money, too!) to practices and meetings.  All $ goes to Relay for Life.

RELAY FOR LIFE FUNDRAISERS AND EVENTS:

TEXAS QUARTER BEARS - $12.00, DISPLAY CASE   - $ 3.00

TEXAS U.S. MINTED QUARTER SET - $3.50 

STAINLESS STEEL JENN-AIR BBQ PIT Chances are $2.00 each or 3 for $5.00

Drawing Thursday, 2/17/05 Need not be present to win

Chances can be bought at Gulf Credit Union in Groves Call 984-7430

CALENDAR EVENTS:

•Mon, Feb. 21st  Time:TBA PIZZA NIGHT - Pizza Hut  on Twin City Hwy., PA.

•Sat., April 9th 7AM-12PM YARD SALE - In Memory of Christy

ITEMS FOR SALE:

•HOPE BRACELETS - $2.00 - Van Buren Elem. (call Peggy Griffin) and

Taft Elem. (call Cyndy McKee) TAKING ORDERS

•4 THE FIGHT BRACELETS - Scouting for a Cure (Tina Whisenhunt)

•WOODEN RELAY YARD RIBBONS - Scouting for a Cure (Tina Whisenhunt)

RAFFLES:

STAINLESS STEEL JENN-AIR BBQ PIT Chances are $2.00 each or 3 for $5.00 -

Drawing to be held Thurs., Feb. 17, 2005

Need not be present to win - Gulf Credit Union in Groves - 

OK, I guess that is all.  See you at the next meeting!

Christine

